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February 01, 2013
To:
Kingwood, Texas
Lone Star College
 Dr. Katherine Persson, President
Dear Dr. Persson, 

Thank you for your response. As human rights organizations we also believe in freedom of expression however there are times when freedom of expression can deeply offend and impede on the rights of other individuals. Our statement seems to reflect Lone Star’s policy on freedom of speech. According to Lone Star’s policy regarding freedom of speech: II.D.1.09 - Use of College or System Space for Speech Activity indicates that “Any acts that are disruptive to the normal operations of the System or college sites including but not limited to classes and college business, or invades the rights of others will not be permitted.” In this case we would like to draw your attention to the last part of this quote. According to the Lone Star policy, speech that invades the rights of others should not be permitted on campus grounds. Hosting Michael Parenti at Lone Star College is offensive to Bosniak victims and family of victims of genocide, ethnic cleansing and systematic rape that have made America their new home.

Mr. Parenti is a self proclaimed “Balkan Revisionist” and author of “To Kill a Nation: An attack on Yugoslavia.” His work explicitly denies that genocide, systematic rapes and ethnic cleansing ever took place in Bosnia and Herzegovina. Moreover, he places the blame on Bosniaks for the Genocide in Srebrenica and other massacres that took place throughout the conflict. As a result of his denial he has publicly disregarded that 20,000 to 50,000 Bosniak women were raped during the three year aggression which was used as an official Serb policy for ethnic cleansing. To this day his accusations have not been corroborated with any internationally accepted evidence but only by other genocide deniers. Allowing hate speech and defamation of Bosniaks in an academic institution presents a statement of support for Parenti by Lone Star College. 

Although we acknowledge the importance of freedom of speech, falsifying facts and denying the genocide in general is despicable and deeply traumatic for the survivors and families as well as students attending Lone Star College. What is worse is the support for hate speech by Lone Star College. Parenti uses his writing to purposely hurt those who survived the genocide and having him attend this event demonstrates to Lone Star students that hate speech is acceptable since it can be passed off as “free speech”. 
As institutions of higher learning hosting Mr. Parenti’s lecture is counter-productive to academic learning. His work and constant expression of denial is very damaging to the healing process for the survivors of the genocide in Bosnia and Herzegovina. We hope that Lone Star College will stand up against hate speech and cancel Michael Parenti’s lecture, as San Jose Peace and Justice Center did last year. 

Sincerely,

Professor Emir Ramic
Director, Institute for Research Genocide, Canada

Haris Alibasic, MPA
President, Congress of North American Bosniaks (CNAB)

Ajla Delkic, M.A.
Executive Director, Advisory Council for Bosnia and Herzegovina (ACBH)

Sanja Seferovic-Drnovsek, J.D., MEd
Director, Bosnian American Genocide Institute and Education Center
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